





Date: March 8th, 2024

Circular No:34/ AY 2023-2024 Subject: Ramadan 2024 School Timing التاريخ: 8 مارس 2024

Dear Parents and Guardians,

The holy month of Ramadan will commence next week, when the fasting will be from dawn to dusk.

The school timings will be from 9:00 a.m. to 1:00 p.m. for Pre-KG to Gr12 students. The gates will open at 8:30 a.m. and will close at 9:10 a.m.

The gates will open at 1:00 p.m. for car students, and buses will depart at 12:55 p.m.

On Fridays during Ramadan, the timing will be from 9:00 a.m. to 12:00. The gates will open at 12:00 p.m. for car students, and buses will depart at 11:55 a.m.

During Ramadan, school staff will report Monday to Thursday from 8:30 a.m. to 1:30 p.m. and 8:30 a.m. to 12:30 on Fridays.

The school canteen will be closed during Ramadan. Parents need to inform teachers of their preference to encourage children to be fasting. Parents need to ensure that younger students that will not be fasting will have their lunch boxes will them. The school will organise designated areas for those students who will not be fasting.

We wish all our parents, staff, and students a blessed Ramadan with peace, good health, and prosperity.

Yours sincerely

Antoinette Brown Principal Director

السّادة أولياء الأمور الكرام،

سيبدأ شهر رمضان المبارك الأسبوع المقبل، حيث سيكون الصيام من الفجر حتى المغرب. خلال شهر رمضان المبارك، سيكون توقيت المدرسة من الساعة 9:00 صباحًا حتى 1:00 ظهرًا لجميع الطلبة من الحضانة الى صف الثاني عشر. ستفتح البوابات في تمام الساعة 8:30 صباحًا وتغلق في تمام الساعة 9:10 صباحًا.

وعند نهاية الدوام، تفتح البوابات في الساعة 1:00 ظهرًا لطلبة السيارات، وستغادر الحافلات في الساعة 12:55 ظهرًا.

في أيام الجمعة خلال شهر رمضان، سيكون التوقيت من الساعة 9:00 صباحًا حتى 12:00 ظهرًا. حيث تفتح البوابات في الساعة 12:00 ظهرًا لطلاب السيارات، وستغادر الحافلات في الساعة 11:55 صباحًا.

خلال شهر رمضان ، يمكنكم التواصل مع الكادر المدرسي من الاثنين إلى الخميس من الساعة 8:30 صباحًا حتى 1:30 ظهرًا وفي يوم الجمعة من الساعة 8:30 صباحًا إلى 12:30 ظهرًا.

الرجاء العلم أنه سيتم إغلاق المقصف المدرسي خلال شهر رمضان، حيث يُشجَّع أولياء الأمور على دعم الطلبة في الصيام. من الضروري التأكد من توفير وجبات الغداء للطلبة الأصغر سنًا الذين لن يصوموا، وسيتم تنظيم مناطق خاصة للطلبة غير الصائمين في المدرسة.

نتقدم لجميع أولياء الأمور والموظفين والطلبة بأطيب الأماني، وأجمل التهاني بقدوم شهر رمضان العظيم. أعاده الله عليكم بالخير والمسرات، وتقبل الله منكم صالح الأعمال.

وتفضلوا بقبول فائق الاحترام،

مديرة المدرسة

A Member of Bin Omeir Educational LLC





